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Term 4 

World Book Day 

Hello everybody, 
 

We are only at the mid-point in Term 4 and so much fantastic work has already taken place in the last three weeks!  The new class 
topics are really exciting and it is great to see the children so immersed in their learning.  The staff at the school work very hard to 
ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜǘƘƻŘ ƻŦ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜǎΣ 
engagement and achievement.  Our whole-school World Book 5ŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ψ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŀȄΩ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜΣ 
cross-curricular approach to learning and we are busy preparing to exhibit the work inspired by this story ready for you all to see 
on Wednesday morning. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for all kind messages of support we have received regarding the recent 
break-ins.  Incidents of this nature are never nice and we have worked very hard to ensure that these events have been dealt with 
as swiftly and as discreetly as possible so there has been very little disruption for the pupils.  We are looking at ways to improve 
school security and deter further incidents in the future.   
 

Mr. Carter 

Thursday 2
nd

 March was the 20
th

 World Book Day.  At 
Bliss, we celebrated this event on the day itself with a 
spectacular book-character-themed fancy dress event.  
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎΤ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ǎǳŎƘ 
an array of characters on parade!  Thank you so much 
to all parents/carers for supporting this event.   
 

Once the Year 6s had returned from Kingswood, our 
whole-school focus on a shared text could start.  
Beginning with a dramatic reading in the hall, the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 5ǊΦ {ǳŜǎǎΩ 
ΨThe LoraxΩΦ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǘŜƭƭƛƴƎΣ Ŝach class had to pay 
the Once-ler by placing 15 pence, a nail and the shell of 
a great-great-great grandfather snail in a tin pail that 
was then winched up into the Once-ƭŜǊΩǎ [ŜǊƪƛƳΦ   
 

Over the course of last week, every year group then 
read the rest of the story and completed a range of 
literacy-based tasks and art work linked to the story 
and theme of environmental conservation.    
 

¢ƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ, we are holding 
an exhibition in the school hall on Wednesday 15

th
 

March (8:30 ς 9:30).  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ Ψ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŀȄ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΩ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ς this will be emailed 
home separately.  We hope you can join us! 
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Class 6 

Class 3 
 Class 3 began the term by learning traditional African stories. 
They used their knowledge of the stories to compare and 
contrast characters and describe their own alternative settings. 
They continued this theme in their art by designing some 
fantastic printing tiles inspired by traditional African artwork. 
They will experiment with printing inks later in the term. As 
part of this topic, the children have been developing their 
geographical knowledge.  They have learnt just how far our 
food travels to get to our plates by creating detailed food maps 
of the world.  
 

 

 

 

 

Class 5  
 

Term 4 Topics 

Class 6 have had a great start to the term finishing off their Darwin topic by writing engaging 
biographies. They have also proved themselves to be global citizens, thinking about global 
issues, how these might be addressed and what the world might look like if this was to happen. 
¢Ƙƛǎ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ƻǳǘƭƻƻƪ Ƙŀǎ ƭƛƴƪŜŘ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ Ψ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŀȄΩ, with children collaborating to 
create murals with important messages about caring for the environment and sharing wealth 
and resources more equally. In literacy they have studied the voice-over style of David 
Attenborough and then written scripts for him as if he was in the world of The Lorax. These 
have been performed and recorded, ready to be screened at the exhibition. Good work class 6!   
 

 

Class 4 are busy preparing for their Viking production. Songs 
are being sung, words are being learnt and a Viking longship is 
being built! The children have also been completing their own 
research to discover all the different countries visited and 
settled by ǘƘŜ ±ƛƪƛƴƎǎ όƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ƭƛǎǘύΦ  We are continuing to 
find out how to train a dragon in literacy and linking this as 
closely to our topic as possible.  

 

ñDouble, double, toil and trouble; 

Fire burn, and cauldron bubble!ò 
 

.ǳŘŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎǇƛŀƴǎ ƛƴ /ƭŀǎǎ р ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜΩǎ aŀŎōŜǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǊƘȅƳƛƴƎ ŎƻǳǇƭŜǘ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦŀƳƻǳǎ ǿƛǘŎƘŜǎΩ ǎǇŜƭƭΤ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǉǳƛǘŜ 
shocking how gruesome and macabre Year 5 can be! We are so proud of their 
malevolent creations, and some polished recitals have even been filmed around the 
ǿƛǘŎƘŜǎΩ ŦƛǊŜΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƛǘŎƘŜǎΩ ƘŀǘǎΣ ƴƻǎŜǎΣ ŀǘƳƻǎǇƘŜǊƛŎ ƭƛƎƘǘƛƴƎΣ ŜŜǊƛŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀƴŘ 
props.  Continuing with the theatrical theme, other dramatic conventions have been 
used in class this term during the older literature study, such as hot-seating, role-on-the-
wall, thought-tracking, freeze-framing, tableaux and story-telling, resulting in some 
wonderful descriptive passages about life in medieval castles. However, the icing on the 
ŎŀƪŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƳƳƛƴŜƴǘ /ƭŀǎǎ р ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜΩǎ DƭƻōŜ ǘƘŜŀǘǊe in London where 
the children - already equipped with some Shakespearean skills and knowledge - will 
participate in a 90 minute Macbeth workshop, a tour of the Globe and visit 
{ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜΩǎ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘŀƴ [ƻƴŘƻƴ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴ ōŜƴŜŀǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜŀǘǊŜΦ  
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Class Reception 
 
 

Class Reception have started their travels around the world exploring different 
foods. We started in France where we had great fun making our own baguettes, 
croissants, pain au chocolat and pain au raisins. We also investigated the artwork 
of Claude Monet and recreated his masterpiece The Water Lilies Χ ƻurs are much 
better!  
 
The class then ŎŀƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿŀǎ ΨƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŜŀǘƛƴƎΩΦ 
Hopefully the children have shared their experiences of our smoothies that they 
helped to create. Some were very tasty, others not so! We were very proud of all 
of the children for trying some very strange mixtures of fruits and vegetables. They 
definitely showed their creative sides when making their own Mr. Potato Head 
using a range of healthy food too. After our exciting week about ΨThe [ƻǊŀȄΩ ǿŜŜƪ 
we are going to travel to china, Italy and India and have even more adventures. 
 
 

 

Class 2 Class 1  
We have had a really exciting start to the term in Class 2. Our 
current topic, ΨChocolate ExplorersΩ, was launched with a visit 
from Mr. Henry who provided an interesting insight into the 
countries that produce cocoa beans. After researching cocoa 
producing countries using both atlases and ipads, the children 
focused their learning on Mexico and the introduction of 
chocolate by the Aztecs. So far the children have looked at 
this ancient civilisation and produced both masks and totem 
poles. This artwork is displayed in the classroom for all to 
admire! Our topic lessons have inspired our writing too, with 
the children creating riddles about animals that reside in 
cocoa producing habitats, writing instructional texts about the 
creation of their Aztec artwork.  We are really looking forward 
to our forthcoming trip to CadburyΩs World. 

 

 

 

Healthy Eating  
On Friday 24

th
 February 2017, we held healthy eating assemblies 

for FS/KS1 and KS2. Diane Woodwood, who works at the local 
Tesco in Towcester, brought a selection of foods which consisted 
of cereals, confectionery, fizzy and cordial drinks, yogurts, fruit 
and vegetables. Diane talked us through how much sugar is 
hidden in some of our favourite foods and drinks. We learnt that 
the recommended sugar intake for adults is 6-7 teaspoons and 
for children 3-4 teaspoons a day.  We learnt how we could swap 
some of these foods to maintain a balanced and healthy lifestyle 

ς the assemblies certainly gave us food for thought.  
 

 

Class 1 had a letter asking if they could accompany Paddington 
back to Peru (as his family miss him).  They were ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀ ΨaŀƎƛŎ 
/ŀǊǇŜǘΩ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ǘƛƳŜΦ   Class 1 now just need to find 
out where Darkest Peru is! They are making the most of the 
journey by sightseeing and finding out about all of the different 
continents on the way.  So far, this has included Europe and 
Africa.  Africa was particularly exciting as the class were lucky 
enough to have Andy Butler from the Northamptonshire Trustee 
Fund in to show a film about a school in Africa that his charity has 
helped to fund.  Andy helped Class 1 to compare their school with 
the African school and he also taught the children African 
drumming and dancing.   bŜȄǘ ǎǘƻǇ Χ !ǎƛŀ Χ then onto Australasia 
Χ before finally ending up (hopefully) somewhere near Peru.   We 
have of course squeezed in lots of fantastic story sharing, writing, 
maths, map-reading and art on our travels! 
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Northampton Saints Take-Over Afternoon 
 Class 5 are learning how to play tag-rugby during their PE lessons this term and what better than to kick-

start the term than an afternoon with The Saints! So, on Monday 20
th

 February, we welcomed Matt Beesley 
(loose-head prop for Northampton Saints) to answer questions compiled by the children.  Matt discussed 
what it is like playing for a premiership rugby club; and he talked about the diet, fitness and training 
schedule requirements of professional rugby.  Later in the afternoon, a Saints Community coach joined in 
the fun and delivered the first tag-rugby training session of this new PE topic. The children enjoyed game-
based activities, with Matt Beesley being much in demand for his exceptional skills on the field. We are sure 
this experience will inspire some budding future Saints players. 
 
 

 

 

Basketball 
 

On Wednesday 1
st
 March, our 

Year 4/5 basketball team 
competed in a Level 2 
competition at Campion 
Secondary SŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ψ¢ŀƪŜ {ƛȄΩ 
tournament involved 3-a-side 
games for the girls and the boys.  
Competing for the first time as a 
team, our pupils performed 
really well.  They showed great 
team spirit and they displayed 
some great dribbling, passing 
and shooting skills.  From their 
four games, the team managed 
to win two and they lost the 
others narrowly.  Well done, 
everybody. 
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Year 6 Kingswood Residential 
What an amazing trip to Kingswood! Year 6 had a great week in Norfolk - they investigated rock-pool habitats on the beach; 
challenged themselves and took safe risks to conquer fears on the leap of faith, climbing wall and zip wire; developed collaboration 
and communication when problem solving and became more independent, managing themselves throughout the day. The class 
chose 4 stars of the week; these were Brandon (for trying really hard at absolutely everything even if he was afraid), Freya (for 
always smiling), Charlie C (because he pushed himself to climb the tower even though he was afraid of heights) and Tilly (for keeping 
class morale sky high at all times). However, all of the children were stars; they did themselves, their parents and the school proud.  
Thanks to Miss Thompson, Mrs. Simpson, Mr. Jones and Mr. Cundhill for their hard work and effort too.  Well done everyone!  
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